

Government of Newfoundland and Labrador

Department of Environment and Climate Change

Office of the Minister

Reg No. 1861

DEC 1 4 2016

Mr. Shawn Boyd Enviro Green Septic Pumping Ltd 141 Carolina Avenue Stephenville NL A2N 2S5

Dear Mr. Boyd:

Re: Stephenville Septage Treatment Facility

Your proposal has been reviewed by an interdepartmental screening committee and an opportunity to comment has been provided to the public as required by the Newfoundland and Labrador *Environmental Protection Act*, SNL 2002, cE-14.2. Upon consideration of the comments received, please be advised that this undertaking is released from further environmental assessment.

Please be advised, a Certificate-of-Approval for construction and/or operation is required from the Pollution Prevention Division. Contact Mr. Craig Bugden, Manager, Waste Management at (709)729-6483 or cbugden@gov.nl.ca. Also, a development permit is required from the Town of Stephenville.

As your proposed site is located on Stephenville airport property, you must meet the requirements of the Stephenville Airport Zoning Regulations SOR/87-449 under the *Aeronautics Act (Transport Canada)*. For determination on your compliance with the Stephenville Airport Zoning Regulations, please contact Ms. Brenda Martin, Airport Manager, Stephenville Airport Corporation at (709)645-8455 or brenda.martin@cyjt.com. It is noted that the site is located near the runway and wetlands are known attractants to birds. The Stephenville Airport is responsible for safety and wildlife management on their property and will conduct a risk assessment as appropriate for your proposal (i.e. TP 8240 Appendix B – Airport Bird Hazard Risk Assessment Process).

In addition to the requirements noted above, the project is still subject to other legislative requirements. A summary of the comments received from government agencies during the review is attached to provide an indication of likely applicable permits, approvals and legislative requirements. Please note that you must comply with all relevant legislation and obtain all necessary permits and approvals. You are required to inform this Department and seek approval of any proposed significant changes to the undertaking.

If you have any questions concerning these matters, please contact Mr. Bas Cleary, Director, Environmental Assessment Division, at (709)729-0673.

Sincerely,

PERRY TRIMPER, MH.
District of Lake Melville

Minister

Attachment

cc: Hon. Eddie Joyce, Minister

Dept. of Municipal Affairs

Ms. Adrienne Labrosse, Wildlife Management

Transport Canada

Town Council of Stephenville

Ms. Brenda Martin, Airport Manager Stephenville Airport Corporation